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MGM RESORTS INTERNATIONAL’S PETITION TO QUASH OR LIMIT 
CIVIL INVESTIGATIVE DEMAND 

I. Introduction 

In early September 2023, Petitioner MGM Resorts International (“MGM” or the 

“Company”) was the victim of a debilitating cyberattack. As was widely reported at the time, the 

attacked forced MGM to temporarily run its business—which sprawls across numerous properties 

in the United States and serves millions of customers—without the use of the IT systems that help 

make its casinos and resorts best-in-class. The attack cost MGM dearly. Although MGM was 

eventually able to restore its IT systems, the aftershock of the cyberattack continues to reverberate 

months later, and MGM is cooperating with law enforcement agencies seeking to bring those 

responsible to justice.  

MGM’s misfortune that day was compounded by the presence of a powerful public figure 

at its Las Vegas hotel during the attack.  According to press reports, Federal Trade Commission 

(“FTC”) Chair Lina Khan and an unnamed senior aide were guests at the hotel and were 

inconvenienced by the attack.1  That senior aide then provided comments to the press about the 

event.  

Notwithstanding MGM’s victimization and the substantial cost (financial and otherwise) 

the Company has already incurred, on January 25, 2024, FTC Staff issued a Civil Investigative 

Demand (“CID”) to MGM seeking reems of documents and information.2 (Ex. 1.) As set out in 
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